
 

 

 
 

Wednesday, October 28th, 2020 
Grafton Parks & Recreation Office Board Room 

715 West 5th Street 
12:15 p.m. 

Minutes: 

I. Call to Order by Ryer Stark at 12:15pm 
A. Board Members Present: Ryer Stark, Scott Hills, Jessica Tanke, Jon Jelinek 
B. Staff Present: Bill Dahl, Matt Oppegard 
 

II. Programs: 
A. Ryer explained that the meeting was called to discuss policies for Gymnastics due to Walsh County 

moving to into the red risk level.  Ryer turned the meeting over to Bill who explained that on 
Sunday he was not comfortable with the current policies after being notified of the county moving 
to the higher risk category. He explained that the only policies in place were equipment to be 
disinfected each Monday and limited attendance. Other than that there were no other plans.  Bill 
would like to see more done so Grafton Parks & Recreation is doing their part to reduce the spread.  
Bill informed the committee that 2 ULV disinfectant cold foggers are on order along with a 
disinfectant concentrate that can make up to 32 gallons.  One will be used at the Centennial Center 
for locker rooms and the lobby.  The other will be used at gymnastics to disinfect the equipment 
after each group.  The committee agreed that would be a good idea.  Jon asked that we re-think 
the mask requirement due to medical articles warning about the possible harm caused by children 
wearing masks during physical activity.  Bill explained that it was his idea that was to be 
implemented to start gymnastics on Sunday, October 25th since no equipment was going to be 
disinfected at that time.  Once the disinfectant equipment arrives then he would feel a lot more 
confirmable with the program moving forward.  The committee agreed that wearing a mask will not 
be required and will be left up to the parents/guardians.  Bill asked the committee if they agreed 
with delaying the start of gymnastics by another week.  The committee discussed and agreed to 
delay the start by another week to make sure all of the equipment will arrive and there would be 
time to train Jess Monette.  The committee also discussed using the disinfectant fogger for the 
warming houses.  All agreed that would be a good idea. 

 
III. Old Business:  

 

IV. New Business: 
  

V. No Public Comments: 
 

VI. Adjournment: Motion by Scott, second by Jon, motion passed all approved.  Meeting adjourned at 
12:45pm. 


